

Member of Parliament St. Albert — Edmonton

December 10, 2020

As we commemorate International Human Rights Day, I would like to extend my support of the Falun Dafa.

Falun Dafa practitioners have suffered 21 years of oppression and persecution by the Chinese regime. As they continue to peacefully practice their faith they are continually subjected to human rights violations including imprisonment and torture and in some cases execution.

In Canada, we are fortunate to live in a country where people may speak freely and practice their faith openly without fear of persecution. Unfortunately, in other parts of the world, particularly mainland China, Falun Dafa practitioners do not enjoy the same freedoms. That's why I will continue to work with the Falun Dafa to promote our common values and help shine light on serious human rights abuses that Falun Dafa practitioners continue to endure.

Sincerely,

Michael Cooper, M.P. St. Albert-Edmonton

OTTAWA

CONSTITUENCY